from heard Georgie Shanks, Margaret etary Two invitation ere announced group at Addison, nd Kingston group May 9. ee of Audrey Welsh mith was appointed plans for summer to Cullen Gardens. also voted to have nner meeting near ng as opposed to due to uncertain nditions. with Kathryn Scott

t closed another

meeting and social

KATHRYN HUNTER P.O BOX 263 DELTA, ONTARIO KOE 1GO (613) 928-3059

PLL. CAD SERVICE

COMPUTER ASSISTED GRAPHICS & DRAFTING

MECHANICAL DRAFTING ARCHITECTURAL DRAFTING LOGOS, SIGNS, POSTERS BROCHURES, FLYERS ADVERTISING MEDIA BUSINESS CARDS, LETTERHEAD RESUMES & LETTERS COMPANY PROFILES & OVERHEADS GRAY'S SPORTS & HARDWARE

SEELEY'S BAY MAIN STREET

A VERY SINCERE THANK YOU

TO ALL OUR CUSTOMERS

AND NEIGHBOURS FOR THEIR

SUPPORT IN THE RECENT SUNDAY

SHOPPING ISSUE. THANKS TO YOU WE

MAY NOW OPEN LEGALLY ON SUNDAYS

OPEN 7 DAYS

James also was at the head table. Past President, Immediate Doris Potter, was unable to

attend due to illness. Cards were signed for her and another Past President, Mary Townsend, who is recuperating from a recent illness.

Director, Mary District McCauley, brought several items of importance to be considered at the convention in Trenton, June 6-8. She mentioned some upcoming changes insurance, membership fees and refunds, constitution changes, and urged delegates to be prepared to vote on resolutions at the convention.

She concluded her discussion with a humourous poem, "Senior Serenade," which illustrated some of the eccentricities

induced by age.

At this juncture in the meeting, Kathryn Scott made presentation of the Certificate of Merit to Doris Potter (in absentia). She spoke of Doris being a deserving member, having been president and also a faithful director of this area for many years and very eligible for this honour. (The certificate was delivered to Mrs. Potter following the meeting.)

The Grades 3 and 4 of Lansdowne Public School, under the capable direction of Mrs. Michie and Mrs. Bater, provided a variety of songs from their Spring Festival Animal Dance program. Some of the numbers were "When the Hippos Crash the Dance," and "There will be no Hippos at the Dance" solo by Owl, and "Hail to You, Animal Zoo" solo by Turtle. The children's enthusiasm during their presentation demonstrated their enjoyment in singing. The pupils and instructors were thanked by Mrs. Doreen De Wolfe.

The new officers were installed by past president, Churchill. These were the ladies at the head table archivist, Ethelene Tye. Telephone convenors for the year include Edna McCalpin, Rita Hollister, Anna Smith, Sybil Smith, Ruth Chisamore, Ethelene Tye and Virginia



Highway 15 at County Road 2 Seeley's Bay

ANNUAL MEMORIAL SERVICE Sunday, June 17

> 2:38 P.M. All are Welcome

TOWNSHIP OF REAR OF LEEDS AND LANSDOWNE

*** OPEN BURNING *** OPEN BURNING OPEN BURNING *** ***

Under the Ontario Fire Code, 'open air burning' is not permitted unless approved, or unless such burning consists a small, confined fire, supervised at all times, and used to cook food on a grill or 'Approved' is defined in the Fire Code as 'means barbecue. approved by the Chief Fire Official'.

The Chief Fire Official for the Township of Rear of Leeds and Lansdowne has been designated by by-law and is Fire Chief Guy Longtin, who may be contacted by calling the Fire Department business phone: (613) 387-3197 between 9:00 a.m. and 4:30 p.m.

ANYONE CONTRAVENING THE ONTARIO FIRE CODE CAN BE LIABLE FOR PENALTY



IMPORTANT ANNOUNCEMENT ABOUT PREPAID FUNERAL ARRANGEMENTS AND THE G.S.T.

1. Funerals pre-arranged and paid in full prior to September 1, 1990 will be exempt from the provisions of the proposed Goods and Services Tax.

2. if you are considering a prepaid funeral for yourself, or a family member, we suggest that you call us at 359-5555 for any additional information.

Scotland Funeral Home Limited, Elgin.

" A Trusted Name in Funeral Service "



"Your Golden Rule Funeral Home "

MEMBER ORDER OF THE